Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

May 1, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, May 1, 2017, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Clerk, Jim Stoughton, Martin County Tourism; Kathy Collins, Martin County Community Corrections; Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Darla Wagler, Loogootee Public Library; Coroner Tina Franklin, Deputy Coroner Mark Franklin, Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held April 3, 2017 were approved as submitted with a motion by Councilwoman Gee and second by Councilwoman McFeaters.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted her Annual Report.  She reviewed several parts of the report with the Council.  Director Collins also advised the Council that they have started a Treatment Program at the Security Center.  Currently, 45 inmates have started the program and some have completed the program.  
Darla Wagler, Loogootee Public Library, submitted an appointment for approval.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to appoint Betty Huelsman to the Loogootee Public Library Board.  Councilman Albright made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Coroner Tina Franklin came before the Council to request an Additional Appropriation.  Due to prior engagements she will not be able to attend next month’s meeting.  The request is due to needing an additional deputy.  One of the current deputies spends the winter months out of state; therefore she needs funds to have another.  Auditor Roush will advertise for the request for approval at the June meeting.  

Jim Stoughton, Martin County Tourism, submitted the April and May tourism reports.  He also reviewed the sale tax intake for past several years.  

Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, reported there are currently several projects county wide in the works.  The Council should also be receiving an invitation to the ribbon cutting ceremony for the Solar Array Field at NSA Crane.  

Auditor Roush submitted an Amended Salary & Wage Ordinance for the Highway Department.  The amendment gave the following increases per hour: Operator w/CDL-$0.50, Operator w/o CDL-$1.60 and Mechanic-$1.00.  A lengthy discussion transpired.  Councilman Summers advised the Council that due to an issue the Commissioners had with the Operator w/CDL raise, the Council will not need to move on that particular raise.  Councilman Wininger requested Auditor Roush investigate the requirement that all Highway Department Operators have their CDL’s.  Superintendent Padgett presented a breakdown of salaries of other Counties similar in size.  Councilman Albright made a motion to increase the Operator w/o CDL to $15.76/hr and the Mechanic to $18.75/hr dependent upon Auditor Roush’s findings.  A discussion followed on the reason why the Mechanic would be paid more than the Superintendent.  The motion did not pass following a 3-4 vote.  Councilman Albright, Councilman Stiles and Councilman Gibson all voted in favor of the raises with Councilman Summers, Councilman Wininger, Councilwoman Gee and Councilwoman McFeaters not in favor.    
Councilman Albright made motion to transfer $300,000 from MVH to Rainy Day Restricted (MVH) to account for the local match for the Community Crossings Grant.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Due to recent change in legislation, the County will only have to match 25% of the grant.  

Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the following transfer from General Fund, Veteran Service Officer, Other Services & Charges, Postage-$25 to General Fund, Veteran Service Officer, Supplies, Office Supplies-$25.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush reminded the Council of the Cops & Kids Picnic to be held Saturday, May 6th from 11:30am to 1:30pm at the West Boggs Park.  The gate fee will be waved that day due to the event.  
Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer, reported that he had been on 35 calls since April 3rd but some were follow-ups.  

A short discussion on the Loogootee Public Library town hall meeting followed.  

The Road Asset Management Plan will be issued to the public once it is finalized.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Stiles.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, June 5, 2016.  
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